
VILLAGE OF BREWSTER 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
28 NOVEMBER 2018 

7:30 P.M. 
REGULAR MEETING 

MINUTES 

The Board of Trustees of the Village of Brewster held a regular meeting at 7:30 PM on November 28, 2018 at Village Hall, 
50 Main Street, Brewster, NY 10509.  

Attendees:         Absent: 
Mayor: James Schoenig 
Deputy Mayor and Trustee: Christine Piccini 
Trustees; Mary Bryde, Tom Boissonnault, George Gaspar  
Village Engineer:  Todd Atkinson 
Village Counsel: Anthony Molé 
Clerk & Treasurer: Peter Hansen 
Deputy Clerk-Treasurer: Michelle Chiudina 

Pledge to flag. 

Notation of Exits 

Regular Meeting 

Mayor Schoenig motions to open the regular meeting, Trustee Gaspar 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 
1. Monthly Reports 

1.1. September & October, 2018 Police Report – Chief Del Gardo delivers the September Police report - Trustee 
Bryde asks about the $1,666 in vehicle repairs for September. Chief Del Gardo says that was prior to receiving 
the new vehicles.  Trustee Bryde asks about the listed accident locations.  Chief Del Gardo says they were 
spread out in eight different spots.  Trustee Bryde asks about the trespassing.  Chief Del Gardo says one 
trespass there was an arrest made. Trustee Bryde asks why people call the Police if there is a bat in the house.   
Chief Del Gardo says he would rather they call the Police since they would normally be able to refer them to the 
appropriate agency to deal with a wild animal problem.  Chief Del Gardo delivers the October Police report – 
Trustee Bryde asks about the vehicle repair cost which was much lower than the previous month.  Chief Del 
Gardo says it was routine maintenance.  Trustee Bryde asks about the homeless condition.  Chief Del Gardo said 
he had three people homeless and none of the shelters are open yet.  Since he has to do something to find 
them shelter, he tries to reach friends and family or if they are intoxicated he treats it as a health risk and takes 
them to the hospital.  Trustee Bryde asks about the “out of state apprehension assist.”  Chief Del Gardo says the 
arrest was advised directly to him via telephone from an out-of-state agency and was processed through the 
Sherriff’s department.  Trustee Bryde asks about the intoxicated person.  Chief Del Gardo says we had several 
calls, sometimes they are there and sometimes not.  Trustee Bryde notes the difference between speeding 
tickets in September and October and Stop Signs between each month and that it seems they could be 
reversed.  Chief Del Gardo says tickets are issued for the offense the officer observes at the time; sometimes it 
is speeding, sometimes stop signs, sometimes cell phones, etc.  Trustee Bryde asks about the Fire Department 
Open House and if prior notification was received.  Chief Del Gardo says we were notified a day or so in 
advance.  Trustee Bryde asks about Main Street pedestrian-vehicular accidents.  Chief Del Gardo says there was 
one last night but it is not a common occurrence.  Deputy Mayor Piccini asks about the large presence of Police 
at Fall Festival and if tickets were issued on that day.  Chief Del Gardo says not likely many tickets issued on that 
day as most officers were tied up with crowd control and traffic control during the event.  Mayor Schoenig 
motions to accept the Police reports for September & October 2018, Trustee Bryde 2nd all in favor 5 to 0.  
Copies of each monthly report appended to these minutes. 

1.2. October, 2018 Planning Board Report – Rick Lowell delivers the October through November 27, 2018 Planning 
Board report.  Copy appended to these minutes.  Mr. Lowell informs the Board of plans to postpone the 
December 18th meeting to January 8th and conduct the Library Site Plan and SEQR public hearing as well as the 
regular meeting at that time, canceling the January 15th meeting unless new business comes up, and resuming 
normal 3rd Tuesday monthly meetings in February.  Mayor Schoenig motions to accept the Planning Board 
report, Deputy Mayor Piccini 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 



1.3. October, 2018 Code Enforcement Report – Bill Scorca delivers the October Code Enforcement report.  Mayor 
Schoenig motions to accept the Code Enforcement report, Trustee Gaspar 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. Copy appended 
to these minutes 

1.4. October, 2018 Engineer’s Report  
1.5. October, 2018 Zoning Board of Appeals Report – Todd Gianguzzi submitted the October, 2018 report of no 

activity.  Mayor Schoenig motions to accept the October, 2018 report of no activity, Trustee Boissonnault 2nd all 
in favor 5 to 0.  Copy appended to these minutes 

2. Water Billing arrears (45 day post quarterly billing list) – Village Treasurer Hansen says the total water outstanding 
over 45 days is $11,100 which is much better than it used to be.  Payment performance on water has improved with 
increased diligence on our part chasing down late payers.  Mayor Schoenig asks about the outside user arrears.  
Clerk Hansen says there are still a couple of active arrears but the majority of the outside arrears are inactive and 
will probably become non-collectable.  The Clerk will work with Village Counsel to maximize our potential for 
recovery of any outstanding arrears. 

3. Rules and Regulations changes – Deputy Mayor Piccini motions to adopt Resolution No. 112818-1 as written 
modifying the Rules & Regulations as amended and to include 205-7 C collection times, Trustee Boissonnault 2nd all 
in favor 5 to 0. 

4. Exhibit A of the existing Suburban Carting contract document.  Deputy Mayor Piccini Motions to adopt Resolution 
No. 112818-2 as written and modified and authorize Mayor Schoenig to sign exhibit A, Trustee Gaspar 2nd all in favor 
5 to 0.  

5. 205 Solid Waste amended local law regarding recycling – discussion.  Deputy Mayor Piccini motion to set a public 
hearing for amending Chapter 205 Solid Waste on December 19, 2018 at Village Hall, 50 Main Street, 7:30 PM or as 
soon thereafter as possible, Trustee Boissonnault 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

6. Correspondence sent & received for October, 2018 – Mayor Schoenig motions to accept correspondence sent & 
received for October, Trustee Boissonnault 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

7. Minutes for approval; 
7.1. November 7, 2018 Regular Meeting – Trustee Bryde motions to approve the November 7, 2018 minutes, Mayor 

Schoenig 2nd all in favor 5 to 0.    
8. Vouchers Payable – Deputy Mayor Piccini reviewed the vouchers and found everything in order with the exception 

of one invoice from Palmer Plumbing for work at 25 Marvin Avenue requiring additional detail before being paid. 
8.1. A -  GENERAL FUND $74,528.71 
8.2. C –  REFUSE & GARBAGE 20,174.48 
8.3. EN -  ENGINEERING FEES ESCROW 2,537.50 
8.4. F -  WATER FUND 11,033.41 
8.5. G -  SEWER FUND 53,507.82 
8.6. H63 - TONETTA BROOK MARVIN AVE 3,220.00 
8.7. T -  TRUST & AGENCY 4,918.24 

Total Vouchers Payable $169,920.16 
Mayor Schoenig motions to approve vouchers payable as written with the condition noted above on receiving 
additional invoice detail from Palmer Plumbing before paying that invoice, Deputy Mayor Piccini 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 

9. Other Business 
9.1. Deputy Mayor Piccini – garbage recycling updates are included in the special refuse billing this December.  

Deputy Mayor Piccini also provided a grid for recycling that may be more readily interpreted.   
9.2. Trustee Bryde attended the Veteran’s Day parade along with Clerk Hansen and as always it was very moving.  
Trustee Bryde stopped at the Farmer’s Market and spoke with Melissa Kamen and asked if she had a picture for 
the Women of Distinction in 2016.  Ms. Kamen was going to check her records and get back to Trustee Bryde.  
Trustee Bryde said Judy Callahan did not have an 8 x 10 picture and Clerk Hansen checked with Senator 
Murphy’s office but nothing has been forthcoming.  Trustee Bryde checked with Amy about the tree lighting 
and decorations for Saturday’s event. 

9.3. Trustee Boissonnault says they will provide battery operated candles for the caroling and tree lighting; Trustee 
Bryde will provide cider and cookies, Deputy Mayor Piccini will provide cookies,  Terri Nastasi-Schoenig will 
provide hot chocolate and cupcakes. 

9.4. Trustee Gaspar motions for the DASNY trail connection to Wells Park to be an unlisted action, declare the 
Village Board of Trustees as lead agency and direct a short EAF be prepared, Mayor Schoenig 2nd all in favor 5 to 
0. 

10. New Business 



10.1. Trustee Bryde says she, Deputy Clerk Chiudina and Clerk Hansen attended a Chamber of Commerce 
ribbon cutting at Brewster Mail Station.  Trustee Bryde notes the passing this week of Frances Palmer who was 
an integral part of the community.  Trustee Bryde notes the play: “The Letters from the Great War” - an original 
play by J.M. Cassidy about Putnam County in World War 1 presented by the Southeast Museum and Brewster 
High School was excellent production and quite a moving performance. 

11. Public Comment 
11.1. John Lord asks if our carting contract is tied in with the Town of Southeast’s contract.  Deputy Mayor 

Piccini says the contracts are not tied together in any way.  They are stand-alone contracts.   
12. Trustee Boissonnault motions to adjourn, Mayor Schoenig 2nd all in favor 5 to 0. 
  

























 


